St. Simons Island Rotary Club Board Meeting
11:30 a.m. November 10, 2009, in Sea Palms Green Room

Present:  Brooke Pridmore, Bill Warren, Everett Millican, Chad Dixon, Don Myers, Wally Forsythe, Gary Schwartz, Chuck Cansler, John Matthews, Jim Bruce, Mary Beth Wester, Susan Hardwick

Absent:  Wank Davis, Allen Berry, Julian Flexer, Brian Peebles, Cathey Petkash, Myra Hocutt, Stan Humphries

Announcements:

· President Brooke announced that our club has been approved for a District Simplified Grant.  The $5,000 grant (up from the $2,850 grant last year) will be used for microscopes, chairs and supplies for the new marine science lab at St. Simons Elementary School.  A $500 contribution from our club was approved in October for the same project.
Scheduled Topics:

· October Board minutes were approved on a motion by Don Myers, second by Gary Schwartz.
· The Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion by Treasurer Chad Dixon and a second by Gary Schwartz.  Chad reported that accounts receivable are still a “major issue,” and that he, Jim Bruce and President Brooke are still “cleaning up” the list of dues still in arrears.    The account of former member Roger Peterson ($80 in arrears) was removed from the arrears list (motion by Wally Forsythe, second by Don Myers).  (See below for discussion of new Rotary Treasurer Task Force.)

· Jim Bruce reported on the new Treasurer Task Force:  a plan that divides the Treasurer’s job into several parts.  Currently, Jim is tracking accounts receivables, Assistant Treasurer Stan Humphries is handling disbursements, and Treasurer Chad Dixon is maintaining the books.  Brooke noted that three Certified Public Accountants have been contacted about taking over maintenance of the accounting system (the books) as part of a longer range plan.  Brooke said proposals have been received from each of the three CPAs and a decision is needed before Jan. 1, 2010.  Jim also reported on progress of a survey he is conducting to determine how members are billed (e-mail or hard copy) and to reveal any other billing problems.  Jim also reported that the club secretary is tracking and reporting monthly to the Treasurer (and others) on membership changes.
· The resignation of Catherine Maybank, effective Oct. 1, 2009, was approved on a motion by Chuck Cansler and second by Don Myers.

· A leave of absence effective from Dec. 8, 2009, through January 19, 2010, was approved for Don Fielder (motion by Don Myers, second by Gary Schwartz).  That led to a discussion about the minimum time that should be allowed for a leave absence.  President Brooke said the discussion on that topic would be continued at a later Board meeting.

Other:
· Wally Forsythe reported that an Interact Club has been established at Glynn Academy as a joint project of our club and the Brunswick Rotary Club.  Twenty students meet twice monthly, with a representative of the two Rotary clubs in attendance.  Linda Muir headed our effort to establish the Interact Club.

· Wally also requested disbursement of two charity contributions from our club:  $1,000 to the Brunswick Community Concert Association and $500 to the Coastal Medical Access Project.  The contributions were approved on a motion by Wally and a second by Chuck Cansler.

· Club Service and Membership Director Don Myers reported that Paul Piechel will now head our club’s membership recruitment efforts. 

Submitted by Bill Warren, Secretary

